


July 3, 2025

Friends of Ross Firehouse
7 Laurel Grove Avenue
Ross, CA  94957

RE: Assessment of Ross Firehouse at 33 Sir Francis Drake Boulevard, Ross, CA

Following our assessment conducted on June 27, 2025, of the above-referenced building, we are 
pleased to provide the following:

1. Foundation and Settlement
No evidence of settlement cracking was observed throughout the structure. Both interior 
and exterior inspections revealed stable conditions at the foundation level, indicating that 
the original footings continue to perform.

2. Wall and Window Conditions
We noted no stress-related cracking in the wall assemblies or around window and door 
openings. The masonry and framing elements remain intact, with no visible signs of 
structural fatigue or displacement due to load stress or lateral movement.

3. Overall Structural Integrity
The fundamental framework and structural “bones” of the building remain sound. Load-
bearing components, including beams, columns, and floor assemblies, show no critical 
deterioration or deformation. Despite the building’s age, its construction quality and 
materials have allowed it to retain structural resilience over nearly a century.

Should you have any questions or require further information regarding this initial assessment, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

F. CHRISTOPHER FORD, AIA, PRINCIPAL


